Senator Mitch McConnell Republican Leader of the Senate 317 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

## Dear Senator McConnell,

We are writing to request your support for legislation to make the complete findings of hospital accreditation surveys available and readily accessible to the public. Transparency in healthcare is of vital importance, not only from the aspect of market competition, but more importantly through the promotion of community pressure to improve facility performance. A number of recent reports have indicated that the United States is falling behind the average industrialized nation in the quality of healthcare it provides to its citizens.

Currently, the results of hospital accreditation surveys cannot be accessed by the public under Section 1865 [42 U.S.C. 1395bb] (b) of the Social Security Act which reads as follows:

"(b) The Secretary may not disclose any accreditation survey (other than a survey with respect to a home health agency) made and released to the Secretary by[615] the American Osteopathic Association[616] or any other national accreditation body, of an entity accredited by such body, except that the Secretary may disclose such a survey and information related to such a survey to the extent such survey and information relate to an enforcement action taken by the Secretary." (Source: http://www.ssa.gov/OP Home/ssact/title18/1865.htm)

We believe it is in the public's interest to have all accreditation survey findings of The Joint Commission and other bodies accessible to the public. This includes initial survey findings as well as follow-up survey findings which takes place weeks later after remedial action has been taken. This is a basic step to achieve healthcare transparency, one which is not burdensome to the institution and does not add significantly to the healthcare dollar.

In comparable public services sectors, such as public health and education, inspections of restaurants and performance of schools are transparent to the public. Hospitals should be held to the same standard. Their performance should no longer be shielded from the public.

The process measures of The Joint Commission have been extensively researched and are not subject to risk adjustment concerns that surround outcome measures. The Joint Commission was also founded by the healthcare industry, including the American Hospital Association, and currently is funded by the organizations it accredits. Thus, its methodology should be considered the gold standard by the organizations it accredits.

We respectfully request your support for the repeal of Section 1865 [42 U.S.C. 1395bb] (b) of the Social Security Act to allow hospital accreditation survey findings be made readily available to the public; and the ready availability of investigative results to both the public and to individuals who have lodged a complaint of substandard care, along with the plans of improvement for the correction of deficiencies found during institutional surveys and investigations.

In addition, The Joint Commission and any accrediting body of healthcare facilities should be subject to the Federal Freedom of Information Act as a condition of their authority for performing accreditation surveys and complaint investigations.

Transparency of the quality of healthcare is vital in the determination of healthcare value and in the maintenance of a market driven economy.

Thank you for your kind consideration of our request,

Dewn / Having

Kevin T. Kavanagh, MD, MS, FACS

Health Watch USA (Lead & Contact Organization)

3396 Woodhaven Dr.

Somerset, KY 42503

www.healthwatchusa.org

Cell: 606-875-3642

Ken Farbstein, MPP - President, Patient AdvoCare Needham, MA 02492 http://patientadvocare.com

Bailit Health Purchasing, LLC Michael Bailit Needham, MA 02492 http://www.bailit-health.com

Business Health Care Group
Dianne Kiehl, Executive Director
9779 S. Franklin Dr., Suite 103
Franklin, WI 53132
www.businesshealthcaregroup.org

Buyers Health Care Action Group Carolyn Pare, President and CEO 7900 International Drive, Suite 1080 Bloomington, MN 55425 http://www.bhcag.com/

The Employers' Coalition On Health Paul W. Brand, Executive Director 1639 N. Alpine Road Rockford, IL 61107 www.ecoh.com

FrontPath Health Coalition
Susan E. Szymanski, President & CEO
FrontPath Health Coalition
12875 Eckel Junction Road
Perrysburg, OH 43551
www.frontpathcoalition.com

Health Action Council Ohio
Barbara Belovich, Executive Director
Rockside Square II
6133 Rockside Rd., Suite 210
Cleveland, Ohio 44131
www.hacOHIO.org

HealthCare 21 Business Coalition Jerry W. Burgess Executive Director Knoxville, TN 37902 http://www.hc21.org

The Leapfrog Group
Leah Binder, Chief Executive Officer
1150 17th Street NW, Suite 600
Washington DC 20036
http://www.leapfroggroup.org

Patrick B. Miller, MPH
Founder, NH Purchasers Group on Health
www.nhpgh.org
patrick.miller@unh.edu

Nevada Health Care Coalition Mr. Michael Ginder Executive Director 1755 E. Plumb Lane, Suite 107 Reno, NV 89502 www.nhccreno.org

South Carolina Business Coalition on Health Pam Sawicki, Operations Manager 301 University Ridge Suite 5050 Greenville, SC 29601 www.scbch.org

St. Louis Area Business Health Coalition Louise Probst, Executive Director 8888 Ladue Road St. Louis, MO 63124 http://www.stlbhc.org/contact.aspx

Pacific Business Group on Health
Jennifer Eames Huff
Director, Consumer-Purchaser Disclosure Project
Pacific Business Group on Health
221 Main Street, Ste. 1500,
San Francisco, CA 94105
www.pbgh.org

Gary Allen, Executive Director,
Hawaii Business Health Council, Inc.,
7533 Mokunoio Place,
Honolulu, HI.,
www.hbhc.biz

Karen van Caulil, Ph.D., President Florida Health Care Coalition 4401 Vineland Rd # A10 Orlando, FL 32811-7361 www.flhcc.com Ms. Caryol Hendricks, Executive Director Employers' Health Coalition Fort Smith, AR www.ehcark.org

Business Health Care Group
Dianne Kiehl, Executive Director
9779 S. Franklin Dr., Suite 103
Franklin, WI 53132
http://businesshealthcaregroup.org

Alliance for Health Lodewyk Zwarensteyn 1345 Monroe Avenue NW, Suite 256 Grand Rapids, Michigan 49505 www.afh.org

Labor/Management Health Care Coalition of the Upper Midwest Douglas Rubbelke, Executive Director 1970 Oakcrest Avenue, Suite #119
Roseville, MN 55113
www.labormanagementcoalition.org

National Labor Alliance of Health Care Coalitions Douglas Rubbelke, Executive Director 1970 Oakcrest Avenue, Suite #119 Roseville, MN 55113 www.nlahcc.org

Michigan Purchasers Health Alliance Marilyn H Bell- Executive Director PO Box 3884 Ann Arbor, MI 48106 www.michpha.org

David Knowlton, President & CEO,
New Jersey Health Care Quality Institute
400 Sullivan Way
West Trenton, NJ 08628
http://www.njhcqi.org/

Labor/Management Healthcare Coalition of Wisconsin Joan S. Braun, Director of Operations drubbelke@lmhcc.org

The Alliance
Cheryl DeMars, MSSW – President and CEO
5510 Nobel Drive
Fitchburg, WI 53711
www.the-alliance.org

**Copies Sent To:** Secretary Kathleen Sebelius, U.S. Department of Health & Human Services, 200 Independence Avenue S.W., Washington, D.C. 20201.

Donald Wright, MD, MPH -- Deputy Assistant Secretary for Healthcare Quality, Office of the Secretary, US Dept HHS.

Carolyn Clancy, MD – Director Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ).

Nancy Wilson, MD, MPH -- Joint Senior Advisor to Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ) and to the Office of the Secretary, US Dept HHS.

Donald Berwick, MD, FACP, MPP, MPH, Administrator, Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services, 7500 Security Blvd, Baltimore, MD 21244

Sheila Roman, MD, MPH – Senior Medical Officer, Hospital and Ambulatory Policy Group, CMS.

Thomas Hamilton – Director, Survey and Certification Group, CMS.

Mark Chassin, M.D., F.A.C.P., M.P.P., M.P.H., President of The Joint Commission, One Renaissance Blvd, Oakbrook Terrace, IL 60181.

## Signatures after Oct 27, 2011

Bruce A. Boissonnault
President & CEO
Niagara Health Quality Coalition
2810 Sweet Home Road
Amherst, NY 14228
http://www.myhealthfinder.com/

Tom Croyle, President Lehigh Valley Business Coalition on Health Care 60 W. Broad Street, Suite 105 Bethlehem, PA 18018 www.lvbchc.com

Lawrence R. Richardson
Executive Director
Fond du Lac Area Businesses On Health
140 North Main Street
Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 54935
<a href="http://faboh.com/dnn/">http://faboh.com/dnn/</a>

Laurel Pickering, MPH
President & CEO
Northeast Business Group on Health
61 Broadway, Suite 2705
New York, NY 10006
http://nebgh.org/

Barbara K. Wallace, Ed D
President & CEO
Virginia Business Coalition on Health
287 Independence Blvd. Suite 120
Virginia Beach, VA 23462
www.myVBCH.org

Wyoming Business Coalition on Health Anne Ladd, CEO 2021 Clifton Casper, WY 82609 www.wyohealth.org